ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 26th September 2012 at 7.00pm

Present:  Chair: Hayley Simmons, Treasurer: Julia Sier, Nick Sharp, Lynn Gould, Julia Adair, Jill Sweetman, Sara Owen, Karen Pringle, Louise Oakley, Jeanette Ward, Dorcas Doolan, Vicky Emsley, Fleur McCarten, Rachel Humphries, Julie Peirce Jones
Apologies:  Catherine Crossman, Rebecca Peel, Imogen Newman, Hazel Inman (resigned)

(1)  Minutes - The Minutes of the AGM held on 26th September 2011 were received.

(2)  Chair’s Report 2011/12
The Chair, Hayley Simmons presented her report, which is attached to these Minutes and can be accessed via the school website http://www.arnside.cumbria.sch.uk. The PTA had held a wide variety of events to raise money to provide additional resources for our children. These were noted in the Summary of PTA Events & Activities 2011-2012, circulated at the meeting. New events were received well and will continue to be part of the fundraising calendar in the coming year. Hayley stressed the importance of fundraising events as a means of promoting the school in the village as well as an opportunity for socialising. Hayley thanked everyone who had helped in various ways throughout the year. Special thanks were extended to Hazel Inman and Julia Sier for their support and contribution to meetings and events, particularly as Minutes Secretary and Treasurer.
(3)  Treasurer’s Report 2011/12
The Treasurer, Julia Sier presented her report, which was circulated at the meeting, and can be accessed via the school website http://www.arnside.cumbria.sch.uk.  She thanked the auditor, Mr Ian Dudley for auditing the accounts.  Compared with last year, we had raised a little less, spent a little more and therefore had a little less in the accounts.  The overall total balance however remains healthy. Total income was £3176.15 with the Christmas Fair being the biggest fund raising event again contributing over £1,000. New equipment was purchased for the nursery and a Jubilee mug was provided for each child. Total expenditure was £3528.82, the majority of which was spent on helping the school pay for trips as transport costs for these remain high.  Julia commented on the apparent loss from uniform sales this year and explained this was due to payments being received now for uniform bought last financial year. Julia thanked everyone for their help over the year.

(4)  Election of Officers - The following officers were elected:-

	Chair
	Hayley Simmons

	Vice-Chair
	Vacant

	Treasurer
	Julia Sier   

	Minutes Secretary
	Sara Owen

	Correspondence Secretary
	Diane Pickles/Vicky Emsley

	Publicity Secretary
	Rebecca Peel/Fleur McCarten

	Uniform Secretary
	Jill Sweetman

	PTA YEAR Reps -  Nursery
	Nicola Spedding

	                                 Reception
	Jill Sweetman

	                                 Year 1
	Sara Owen

	                                 Year 2
	Lyn Gould

	                                 Year 3
	Karen Pringle

	                                 Year 4
	Louise Oakley

	                                 Year 5
	Lyn Gould/Julie Pierce-Jones

	                                 Year 6
	Julia Sier

	Puffin Book Club Co-ordinator
	Jill Sweetman

	Scholastic Book Fair Co-ordinator
	Karen Pringle

	Voucher Co-ordinator
	Imogen Newman

	Great North Air Ambulance Co-ordinator
	Julie Pierce-Jones


Hayley Simmons and Julia Sier both gave notice of their intent to stand down next year and invited applications for the positions of Chair and Treasurer. Julia would prefer someone to shadow her in the coming year to ensure a smooth transition. Sara Owen commented of a prospective applicant who will approach Julia to discuss details further. Sara Owen was put forward for the position of Minutes Secretary by the Chair Hayley Simmons; this was seconded by Jill Sweetman. Hayley is to send out letters regarding vacant posts. Current signatories are to remain until further notice.
(5)  Appointment of an Emergency Sub-Committee

Under paragraph 10 of the Constitution, an Emergency Sub-Committee be appointed consisting of the Chairman and 2 other members of the PTA.  The Sub-Committee be delegated powers to carry out PTA business in an emergency or exceptional circumstances only and it be authorised to expend no more than £400 at any one time.  All proceedings of the sub-committee shall be reported back to the Committee as soon as possible.

(6)  Date of next AGM – To be held on Wednesday 25th September 2013.

